
Cash Bail Return Policy  

The Clerk’s Office accepts cash bail posted by a defendant or posted by another party on behalf of the 

defendant.  Please note that it is the position of this Office, that any cash bail posted on behalf of a 

defendant is presumed to belong to the defendant.  Absent a court order requiring the cash bail be 

returned to the payor (if different than the defendant) any cash bail required to be returned/refunded, 

will be paid to the defendant.  It shall be the responsibility of the payor (if different than the defendant) 

to secure a court order for the return of cash bail to someone other than the defendant.  The Clerk’s 

Office is not responsible for seeking such an order and is not authorized to assist in such efforts. Contact 

an attorney for legal help. 

 


